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Mr. Bradford D. Huff, Plant Manager 
Ford Motor Company- Dearborn Paint Shop & Assembly 
3001 Miller Road 

KEITH CREAGH 
DIRECTOR 

Dearborn, Ml 48120 SRN: A8648, Wayne County 

Dear Mr. Huff: 

VIOLATION NOTICE 

On March 30, 2016, the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), Air Quality Division 
(AQD), conducted a review of the Semi-Annual and Annual ROP certifications for the 
Ford Dearborn Paint and Assembly plant located at 3001 Miller Road, Dearborn, 
Michigan. The purpose of this review was to determine compliance with the requirements 
of the federal Clean Air Act; Part 55, Air Pollution Control, of the Natural Resources and 
Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended (Act 451); the administrative 
rules and the conditions of Renewable Operating Permit (ROP) number MI-ROP-A8648-
2015. 

During the review, staff observed the following: 

Rule/Permit 
Process Description Condition Violated Comments 

FG-Facility, Plant wide Rules 336.1702 and 40 CFR EPA has also cited this 
emission limitation. 52.21. violation. As such, the DEQ 

will consider the responses 
Special Conditions 1.1 & 1.2. provided to the EPA and their 
VOC permit limits for 897 tons final resolution to the matter 
per year and 4.8 pounds per acceptable. No further 
job. response is required. 

Please initiate actions necessary to correct the cited violation and respond to the EPA 
as appropriate. No further response is required by the DEQ as mentioned above. 

If Ford Motor Company believes the above observations or statements are inaccurate or 
do not constitute violations of the applicable legal requirements cited, please provide 
appropriate factual information to explain your position. 
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Thank you for your attention to resolving the violation cited above. If you have any 
questions regarding the violation notice, please contact me at the number listed below. 

cc/via e-mail: Ms. Lynn Fiedler, DEQ 

Sincerely, 

Robert Byrnes 
Senior Environmental Engineer 
Air Quality Division 
517-284-6632 

Ms. Teresa Seidel, DEQ 
Ms. Heidi Hollenbach, DEQ 
Mr. Thomas Hess, DEQ 
Ms. Wilhemina McLemore, DEQ 
Mr. Jeff Korniski, DEQ 


